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Department of Revenue
Property Tax Division

This notice is provided pursuant to Section 17-20 of the Property Tax Code (35 ILCS 200/17-20). On 31-Oct-2024 a
public hearing on the 2024 tentative equalization factor for Winnebago County was held in the offices of the lllinois
Department of Revenue, 101 West Jefferson Street, Springfield, lllinois.

Notice of this hearing appeared in the Rockford Register Star, a newspaper of general circulation in Winnebago County,
on 10-Oct-2024.

It should be noted for the record that ho one appeared for the hearing. Consequently, no change to our computations was
considered by the Department.

As a result, the Department hereby reconfirms the original estimated percent to be applied to the aggregate assessment
provided for in Section 17-15 of the Property Tax Code (35 ILCS 200/17-15).

The result is a tentative equalization factor of 1.0000. This factor is tentative and subject to change based upon action by
the Board of Review and therefore cannot be used to extend taxes.

Should you have any questions, please call the Sales Ratio and Equalization Section at 217 785-6619.

State of lllinois
Department of Revenue

y o

David Harris
Director of Revenue

PTAX-355



HEARING OFFICER REPORT

In accordance with Section 17-20 of the Property Tax Code (35 ILCS 200/17-20), a public hearing was scheduled at
01:30 PM, 31-Oct-2024, at 101 West Jefferson Street, Springfield, lllinois, in the offices of the lllinois Department of
Revenue for the purpose of taking statements, arguments, and/or proofs which may be pertinent to the Department's
estimate of the percentage to be applied to the aggregate assessment of locally assessed property other than that
assessed under Sections 10-110 through 10-140 and 10-170 through 10-200 of the Property Tax Code (35 ILCS
200/10-110 through 140 and 10-170 through 10-200) for the tax year 2024 in Winnebago County.

Notice of the hearing appeared in the Rockford Register Star, a newspaper of general circulation in said county, on
10-Oct-2024.

It should be noted for the record that no one appeared for the hearing. Consequently, no change to our computations was
considered by the Department.
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